
Probate and Estate Planning Section 
Electronic Mailing List Policy 

1. Membership in the Probate and Estate Planning Section (the “Section”) is a 
prerequisite of participation in the Section mailing list.  Participation in the mailing list may 
be suspended for inappropriate conduct (as described below in paragraph 3). The 
suspension may be for a definite or indefinite period of time. Indefinite suspensions 
continue until removed. When justified by the particular circumstances, rather than 
suspension, participation can be subjected to moderation. Moderation means that any 
posting from the member in question must be approved by the administrator before it is 
released to the general membership on the mailing list. There will be no rebate or 
reduction of dues if participation in the list is limited or terminated for inappropriate 
conduct. 

 
2. Decisions to limit participation may be made either by the State Bar of Michigan 

or the Section. The Section is governed by the State Bar itself. Normally, such decisions 
will be made by the leadership of the Section. The Section Council normally delegates 
these decisions to a committee within the section Council (currently called the electronic 
communications committee). A decision to suspend participation requires concurrence by 
the greater of 3 active committee members or a simple majority vote of active committee 
members. By simple majority vote of active committee members, the committee may 
authorize an administrator of the mailing list to temporarily subject a member to 
Moderation before an action is taken on a potential suspension.  Termination of a Section 
member’s participation in the mailing list may only be implemented by direction of the 
Section Council.  The Section member subject to Moderation, suspension or termination 
may appeal such action to the Section Council.  The committee’s decision may be 
overruled by action of the Section Council. 

 
3. There is no exhaustive list of what constitutes inappropriate conduct on the 

Section mailing list. Actions that violate state or federal laws or that violate court rules, 
the Michigan Rules of Professional Conduct or other rules governing the State Bar are 
per se inappropriate. Other examples include personal attacks or offensive remarks, 
using the list as a form of marketing products or services to Section members, and 
improper religious, political, or off-topic remarks that are not directly related to probate 
and estate planning practice or policy.  Section members are required to accept a general 
code of conduct to participate in the list, but this general code of conduct is not meant to 
be co-extensive with actions that constitute grounds for limiting a Section member’s 
participation in the mailing list. Preferred behavior for lawyers goes well beyond what 
might be an overt ethical violation. The same holds true for behavior on the Section 
mailing list. There is no requirement that Section members first be warned before the 
committee or Council takes action to limit an attorney’s participation in the mailing list, but 
warnings before action will normally be expected for actions based on improper religious, 
political, or off-topic remarks that are not directly related to probate and estate planning 
practice or policy.  

 
4. Section members will be required to agree to a Code of Conduct to participate 



in the mailing list. Notice of this policy and the Code of Conduct will be disseminated on 
a quarterly basis. By participating in the mailing list a Section member consents to the 
Code of Conduct. 
 


